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Clerk to Establishment Subcommittee
(Attn.: Mr Noel Sung)

Legislative Council Secretariat
Legislative Council Building

8 Jackson Road

Hong Kong

Dear Mr Sung,

Establishment Subcommittee

Follow-up to meeting on 9 December 2009

I refer to your letter dated 9 December 2009 to the Secretary for
Financial Services and the Treasury on the above subject.

At the meeting of the Establishment Subcommittee (ESC) held on
9 December 2009, an Honourable Member requested the Administration to
provide information on the number of permanent and supernumerary
directorate posts created in the past year.

In the 2008-09 legislative session, the ESC/Finance Committee
(FC) has endorsed/approved the creation of three permanent directorate posts
(excluding upgrading/downgrading among directorate ranks, transfer of posts
etc.) and 13 new supernumerary directorate posts and the deletion of two
permanent directorate posts, apart from approving the extension of two
supernumerary directorate posts and one non-civil service position at the
directorate level equivalent. As a result, there was a net creation of one
permanent directorate post and 13 supernumerary directorate posts for the
2008-09 legislative session.



I should be grateful if you would pass the above information to
Members before the FC meeting scheduled for 8 January 2010.

Yours sincerely,

i/
( Frankie Lui )
for Secretary for the Civil Service

c.c. Secretary for Financial Services and the Treasury





